SYDNEY :

Your Reference: 10_0028

Our Reference: SYD12/00212 REGIONAL
Contact: Pahee Sellathurai DEVELOPMENT
Telephone 8849 2219 ADVISORY

COMMITTEE

Senior Planner — Industry
Major Project Assessment
Department of Planning & Infrastructure
GPO Box 39
SYDNEY NSW 2001
PCU031883

Attention: Christine Chapman

REMONDIS ALTERNATIVE WASTE MANAGEMENT FACILITY (10_0028)
GRAND AVENUE, CAMELLIA

Dear Sir/Madam

| refer to your letter of 14 February 2012 (Ref: 10_0028), regarding the
abovementioned Development Application which was referred to Roads and Maritime
Services (RMS) for comment in accordance with Clause 104 of State Environmental
Planning Policy (Infrastructure) 2007. | wish to advise that the Sydney Regional
Development Advisory Committee (SRDAC) considered the traffic impact of this
application at its meeting on 14 March 2012.

Below are the Committee’s recommendations and RMS’s comments on the subject
application:

1. ltis noted that the current modelled traffic queue length is 225 metres along
Grand Avenue from James Ruse Drive intersection during afternoon (1:30 pm —
2:30 pm). The main access to this development off Grand Avenue is located
some 250 meters away from this intersection. Future background traffic growth
may result in the formation of longer westbound traffic queues along Grand
Avenue and hence vehicles would not be able to turn right out of Grand Avenue
North into Grand Avenue.

2. RMS (former RTA) has requested a Road Safety Audit to be undertaken at the
intersection of Grand Avenue and Grand Avenue North. It is important a Road
Safety Audit is undertaken and submitted to RMS for review prior to the
determination of this application. Up to date the Road Safety Audit report has not
been submitted to RMS for review.

3. Swept paths are required to be submitted to RMS for review for vehicles turning
right into and out of Grand Avenue North at its intersection with Grand Avenue.
The design vehicle adopted for swept analysis should be the largest size vehicle
intended to service the site.




4. All works/regulatory signposting associated with the proposed development are to
be at no cost to RMS.

In accordance with State Environmental Planning Policy Infrastructure, it is
essential that a copy of Council’s Determination on the proposal (Conditions of
Consent if approved) is forwarded to the RMS at the same time it is sent to the

developer.

Any inquiries in relation to this development application can be directed to Pahee
Sellathurai on telephone 8849 2219.

Yours faithfully

1"

Chris Goudanas
Chairman, Sydney Regional Development Advisory Committee

15 March 2012



